Rotary Club of Spokane North 
Board Minutes: July 19, 2023 

Present: Bill Simer, Michelle Fossum, Chuck Rehberg, Melinda Keberle, Lenore Romney, John Mailliard, Colin Prestesater, Ron Noble

1. MSC to approve the June Minutes

2. Treasurer’s report: Lenore reported on the financials from the previous fiscal year. The Club had a Projects budget of $12,925 and actually spent $15,726.  The additional projects spending was for Rotary Foundation Polio Plus and the Lumen School STAR program.  For Club Operations, the budget reflected a deficit of ($1,486) and the Club’s net operations were actually a deficit of ($1,632).  The additional operational spending was for T-Mobile service so that the Club could pursue payment options alternative to our WA Trust merchant account, and additional cost attributed to the purchase of Mobius day passes to replace the speaker books.  

3. Lenore shared the proposed 23/24 budget. There was conversation around the Lumen School STAR program in the budget. MSC to accept the proposed budget with an amendment to have a $2,000 total for international projects with no separate line item for polio plus.

4. Charitable Fund: Bill shared that the charitable fund balance matches the District 5080 balance sheet. The funds for the Lumen School STAR program will go directly to the Lumen School and their administration will determine student needs.

5. MSC for club to pay for members and guests for June 26, 2023 Maryhill social since the club was under social budget for the year.

6. International Projects: nothing to report at this time.

7. Holmes school supplies have been ordered and paid for. August 21, 2023 will be the distribution date.

8. Gambling commission: The Board approved Lenore Romney as the designee of the Presidents and the Rotary Club to handle all gambling commission manners for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2024.

9. Club will try out paypal account, via QR code, as an option for members to pay at meeting instead of writing a check or using a swiping machine.

10. Bill is the chair of the program committee this upcoming year. He reported that different members of the committee will be in charge of certain dates, and those individuals will report directly to the president during their time. Bill will still create and manage the speaker spreadsheet for the club.

Upcoming speakers: 7/24 - Jordan Hunter, Alzheimer’s Assoc., 7/31 – Kale Colyar, Holmes Principal
			     8/7 - ?,   8/14 - ?

Next meeting is August 16, 2023 at 4:30 at Michelle Fossum’s office.

Meeting adjourned at 5:50pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Melinda Keberle, Club Secretary
